
Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 

We are excited to be working towards fulfilling the Lordôs call 
to start a new mission work in Salt Lake City (SLC) in 2020. 
With this letter Iôd like to bring you up to date on our activities 
with Holiness Pioneers since October. 

Official SLC Partnership 

Over the course of launching Holiness Pioneers, our new divi-
sion of Evangelism Mission, and sharing our God-led vision for 
planting a new mission work in SLC, we have also announced 
the International Conservative Holiness Associationôs interest in 
being the group partnering with this new mission launch. In 
February, I attended the ICHA Preachers/Layman meetings in 
Plainfield, IN. In addition to attending some of the services, I 
was able to meet with the ICHA executive committee and ex-
plain in detail our method of planting new churches that start as 
a mission station under Holiness Pioneers and then grow into 
being and established local church. The results of that meeting 
were an official approved partnership for the mission plant. 
Thank you ICHA Executive Committee for partnering with Ho-
liness Pioneers on the exciting new mission plant in Salt Lake 
City! We are looking forward to this new relationship and wel-
come other denominations and/or associations to partner with us 
for future mission/church plants in states and cities where there 
are no CHM churches.  

Looking for More Partnerships 
Our vision is to build biblical based churches with Ephesians 
4:11 style teams of ministers, ñEvangelist, Pastors, and Teach-
ers.ò Please pray for the next location on our hearts: Las Vegas! 
If any church group is interested in planting a new mission 
work with us in Las Vegas, please contact me ASAP. The Lord 
willing, it could be happening in the next year to two. 

SLC March Mission Trip Report 
Wow, what a trip! During the very beginning stages of the 
Coronavirus crisis, Spencer and I already had our flight tickets 
to go, so we pressed onward to the field. While in Salt Lake 
City, we looked diligently to find James (one of our converts 
from 2017) with no success. We were able to make contact with 
another man we ministered to back in June of 2019. We held a 
time of street preaching, fed bagged snacks to some of the 
homeless, and passed out tracts. 

When we learned things were shutting down in our home states 
of PA and IN, we prayed a lot about leaving early. Being led to 
leave early, we were grateful the airline companies were offer-
ing free flight changes! We were thankful to arrive at our re-
spective homes on March 17. Little did we know that by mak-
ing a hasty decision to leave early, we would narrowly escape 
an earthquake that shut down the airport the next day. Praise 
God for His providence to guide us to leave early and protect us 
from the virus and earthquake! Two of the buildings that were 
damaged in SLC were ones we had been in just a few days be-
fore the earthquake hit. 

We only spent a few days in SLC, but were still able to work 
towards our goals. While there, we were able to meet with a 
local attorney who is helping us to process the paper work to 
launch the new local work under the ICHA at no charge. It was 
also so nice to connect with our Airbnb host who is interested in 
our future bible studies when we get the new mission rolling.  

Launch Date Moved 
Like the rest of the nation, our mission work has been affected 
and thus the original tentative mission launch date in SLC has 
been changed. In October of 2019, we announced our 2020 Vi-
sion to be launching a mission plant in SLC in the summer of 
2020. As a result of the national coronavirus crisis, the tentative 
mission launch date has been moved to the fall of this year. 

June-July Trip to SLC (Evangelism Mission Trip 50) 
After many delays because of the national virus crisis, we are 
finally back in action and working our way towards SLC. I left 
PA in the motorhome, after many repairs, on June 12 and 
picked up Spencer on June 13 in Greenfield, IN. Lord willing 
after some mission deputation services, we should arrive in SLC 
by June 18th. Lord willing, Spencer and I will be in SLC for 
about two weeks this summer and Gabrielle will fly out to join 
us for nine days. During our time in SLC we have several goals: 
connect with our contacts and converts, hold street meetings & 
bible studies, look at possible house for the mission to use in 
multiple ways, and possibly more meetings with our SLC attor-
ney regarding the establishment of the mission in connection 
with ICHA. 

Over the past 6 years, we have connected with quite a few peo-
ple in Utah. One person in particular is James. He got saved 
back in Sept. of 2017 and for over two years faithfully remained 
in contact with us and helped us on the streets whenever we 
have visited SLC. Unfortunately, we lost contact with him in 
the late fall and are trying to find him. Please help us lift him up 
in prayer! In addition to James, there are others we have con-
nected with and plan to meet up with while we are there. Please 
pray that God would draw souls to Him and give us good en-
counters with hungry hearts! 

Possible Mission House 
Itôs a long story and the details are still being worked out, but a 
friend of mine with property in SLC area is willing to rent to us 
for an amazingly modest amount to help us get started. This 
may be available to us for up to a year or more. It has three bed-
rooms and we can hold services in the living room. We will 
know more after we visit the house and talk it over more with 
my friend. Please pray for God to impart wisdom to us all. 

ICHA Meeting in July 
When we leave SLC we are heading to the ICHA camp and 
plan to meet with the board to finalize the formation of the new 
mission work. Please pray for our meeting and completion of 
the establishment of the new work in SLC. 

 
We are very excited about what God is doing in through Holi-
ness Pioneers in SLC and anticipate informing you of news af-
ter this trip and further details about the mission launch this fall! 
Please encourage others about our many open ministry posi-
tions. Visit Team.EvangelismMission.com to learn more! 
 
-Bro. Rodney Keister 

Spring 2020 Update 

To help Holiness Pioneers launch new missions plants, go to: 

Donate.HolinessPioneers.com or write checks to:  

Evangelism Mission 

PO BOX 225 

Mifflinburg, PA 17844  Memo: ñHoliness Pioneersò 

http://team.evangelismmission.com/

